
Project Notification  7 February 2020 Road 

 

 

Payneham Road Junction with 
O.G. Road Upgrade
 

Dear Resident / Business Owner 

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) is upgrading the Payneham Road 
junction with O.G. Road, Felixstow. This State Government funded project will improve road safety, 
traffic efficiency and access for cyclists at this location.  

The project is on schedule for completion in mid-2020, weather permitting, and remaining works include: 

 road resurfacing to continue until late February 2020, weather permitting 
 line marking on Payneham and O.G. roads 
 installation of road signage 
 footpath construction 
 lighting installation  
 reinstatement of pedestrian access. 

In order to minimise the impact to road users, the road resurfacing works which commenced on 28 January 
will continue nightly until late February 2020, between 8pm and 6am on the section of Payneham Road 
between Wear Avenue and Avenue Road, and on O.G. Road between Payneham Road and Kent 
Street. 

Between 10 February, and the end of the month, an estimated twelve night shifts of asphalt works are 
required to complete the resurfacing of Payneham Road and O.G. Road. During each night when works are 
occurring, the right turn from Payneham Road into O.G. Road will be closed between 8pm and 6am. 
On one of these night shifts, subject to progress, there will also be no left turn from Payneham Road into 
O.G. Road.  

Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to surrounding properties and road users. Lane and speed 
restrictions will be in place when works are underway and temporary road closures will apply as required. 
Please see the attached map for information on the road resurfacing works.  

Roadside signage will be in place to alert motorists to all traffic changes. Road users are advised to follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and observe signage.  
 
Pedestrian detours will be in place as required for safety reasons. Pedestrians are advised to take care and 
follow directional signage. There is no change to public transport services.  

DPTI appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken. 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 
or visit www.dpti.sa.gov.au/payneham_OG or email dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Community and Stakeholder Engagement Team 
Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure  
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